                         BOARD OF HEALTH



Medway, Massachusetts




    September 8, 2008


Members Present: 
Rob Collum, Chairman




Mike Heavey, Clerk




Joe Hoban, Member




William Fisher, Health Agent

Carol Brodeur, Administrative Assistant was absent for this meeting. Bill Fisher took the took the minutes.
Mr. Rob Collum called the meeting to order at 7:05 PM.
4 Pine Street:  Mr. Robert Heavey requested to be removed off the trash program for 4 Pine Street due to he has a private hauler that provides him with trash services for his 3 apartment buildings. Mr. Michael Heavey abstained himself from the vote and Mr. Collum motioned to approve Mr. Robert Heavey from the trash program. Mr. Hoban seconded the vote. All was in favor. So Motioned.
Recycling Center: Mr. Fisher informed the board  Bradley Pellegrini has been hired as a second Heavy Equipment Operator for the Recycling Center. 
Minutes:  Mr. Heavey motioned to accept the minutes from August 18, 2008. Motion was seconded by Mr. Collum. All in favor.
Michelle Civetti – 7:15:  Ms. Civetti appeared before to hear whether the board would approve her permit for 30 chickens and 2 roosters. The board unanimously voted to approve the permit. All in favor. So Voted
Anytime Fitness: The members of the board reviewed the Business Operation Plan for Anytime Fitness and requested additional requirements: 
1. Power lockout not available to members

2. Staff sanitizes beds after each use

3. Disposable eyewear protection at no cost to members

4. Purchase state warning signs and post inside and outside tanning rooms. Copy’s need to be put into orientation literature and member should sign that they received information.
5. Staff sets time of tanning sessions.

J & L Catering:  The board members discussed the insurance issues for John Boardman’s catering business. The original policy that was submitted with the application was only for one month. The board requested the policy be amended to a 1 year policy and approved his catering permit pending amendment of the policy. All in favor
133 Milford Street: New septic system was approved.

31 Broad Street: Mr. Hoban brought to the attention to the board that 31 Broad Street has a lot of junk or construction debris out in the yard and asked that Mr. Fisher take a ride over and take some pictures of the debris and to talk to Bob Speroni regarding the Zoning issues for the property.

Vouchers and abatements were signed

Next meeting will be held on Monday, October 20, 2008 at 7PM in the Board of Health Office
Meeting adjourned 7:40 PM
Respectfully submitted,

Carol Brodeur

Administrative Assistant

